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YUMA COUNTY WORKFORCE DEVELOPMENT BOARD – 

PERFORMANCE REVIEW COMMITTEE 
Yuma Private Industry Council, Administration Building 

3834 W. 16th Street, Yuma, AZ 85364 

January 31, 2023 

3:00 p.m. 
 

MINUTES 
 

I. CALL METTING TO ORDER 

Samuel G. Loveless called the meeting to order at 3:14 p.m. 
 

II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 

Patrick Goetz led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

III. ROLL CALL         

The roll was called, and those present and absent were:  
 

Members Present Members Absent 

1. Samuel G. Loveless  

2. Miguel Ramos  

3. Nidia Herrera  

4. Ana Garcia  

5. Patrick Goetz  
  

      Thereby a quorum was established. 
 

Staff Present 

Beatriz Aguilar, Clerk of the Board 

                                     
IV. CONTRACTED SERVICE PROVIDER PERFORMANCE (7/1/2022-

12/31/2022) 

The committee reviewed the following reports from 7/1/2022 to 12/31/2022. 

• Yuma County-WIOA Annual Performance Reports 

o Adult 

o Dislocated Worker (DW) 

o Youth 

The committee also reviewed the budget, goal outcomes and performance reports 

for each contracted service provider from 7/1/2022 to 12/31/2022. 

• Arizona Western College (Youth & Adult) 

• Youth Services 

• Equus Workforce Solutions (Adult & Dislocated Worker) 

• Ross Innovative Employment Solutions (Adult & Dislocated Worker) 
 

The committee will meet again in April to discuss future contracts for the service 

providers based on funding and performance outcomes. 
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V. GOOD OF THE ORDER 

There were no comments for the Good of the Order. 
 

VI. ADJOURNMENT 

Samuel G. Loveless made a motion to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Miguel 

Ramos. 
 

VOICE VOTE: The motion carried 5-0 (Yes: Samuel G. Loveless, Miguel 

Ramos, Nidia Herrera, Patrick Goetz & Ana Garcia). 
 

The meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Beatriz Aguilar, Clerk of the Board. 


